
 

 

General regulations sport fishing lake Watergoor 2021

 

- Entering at your own risk. 

- Access only for members Hoop Op Geluk and weekend-midweek ticket holders. 

- Parking only on our parking lot. 

- Swimming, diving and sailing are prohibited. 

- Driving around the lake with (moped) bicycles, motorcycles or other vehicles is prohibited, 

except for maintenance and emergency services. 

- Always keep a footpath of at least 1.50 metres free around the lake for our grounds people 

and emergency services. 

- Waste must be kept in a bag or bucket at all times, including while fishing. 

- Advice: use barbless hooks. 

- All fish must be returned to the lake, except for trout. 

- Use of unhook mat obligatory for all fish species except roach, perch and eel. 

- Campers and caravans are not allowed on our terrain. 

- Trailers for your fishing gear can be parked on the fishing spot, only in the color green, dark 

blue, brown, black or gray. This is also allowed by means of a sail or camouflage net. 

Otherwise, the trailers must remain in the parking lot. 

- Bivvys only allowed while fishing (max. 3.20 x 3.20 x 1.80 meters). On the understanding that 

a walking strip of 1.5 metres must always remain free. 

- It is forbidden to leave ventilated rods unattended. 

- Members' dogs are allowed, provided they are kept on a lead, to remove faeces immediately. 

- Theft and/or destruction of club property will be reported to the police. 

- Lighting a fire, open fire has been forbidden in Nijkerk for many years. This prohibition is 

included in the General Local Ordinance. Open fire is therefore also forbidden at our puddle. 

The use of a barbecue (bbq) with glowing cabbage is permitted provided the bbq is not directly 

on the ground with the bowl. 

- On our parking lot near lake Watergoor is only allowed to drive at walking pace. This applies 

to all vehicles (cars, mopeds, bicycles, etc)! This serves the safety of our terrain. 

- Obnoxious use of drugs and alcohol is not allowed. 

- After 22:00 it must be quiet on the terrain, any family, friends or other non anglers should 

leave the terrain. 


